
Thank you for choosing to take action as part of the RAC’s Spotlight Campaigns on 
LGBTQ+ Equality and Immigration! You have the unique opportunity to create change in your 
local area by contacting your local school board and asking them to adopt policies that protect 
immigrant and LGBTQ+ students. The easiest way to get in contact with your school board 
members is to email them, and we’ll show you how to do that. 

1. Begin by visiting School Board Spotlight. 
2. Select your state and school district 
3. Your page should look like this, but with information from your area:

 
4. If your page does not list the members of your school board or the board members do not 

have email icons next to them, follow the link provided to your local school district’s 
website. 

a. Once on the site, look for a page or tab titled “School Board”, “School 
Committee”, or “Board of Education” and click on it. You may need to look for 
this page under the “About” tab of the website.  

b. Once you’ve navigated to the page for your school board, you should then be able 
to find an email address for either the entire school board or the email addresses 
of each individual member. 

5. If your page does list the members of your school board with email icons next to them, 
click the email icons below your school board member’s name. 

6. Write your email! If you are not familiar with your school district’s policies, ask your 
school board what they are doing to protect LGBTQ+ and immigrant students. If you are 
more familiar, then use the RAC’s talking points and model policies to ask your school 
board. to change or implement specific policies 

7. Tell us about it! Fill out our feedback form and we’ll send you a RAC sticker. 

https://schoolboardspotlight.org/find/

